Dear 
RE: Landowner responsibilities for Land Drainage  

We have recently noticed that a ditch/culvert in insert road/area has an obstruction, and we believe that you are the relevant land owner/occupier with responsibility for maintaining the watercourse. 

The obstruction in these ditches/culverts has resulted in a backup of water and the build-up of silt (amend as appropriate). This combination of factors is preventing the free flow of water. These are important watercourses, which help drain the surrounding area and prevent local flooding, and as such must be kept clear. 
It is not widely understood that the maintenance of such watercourses and culverts (piped watercourses) is the responsibility of the owners of the land through which they pass or the owners of land directly alongside them, called ‘Riparian Owners’.
We recognise that these problems could have arisen inadvertently or without your knowledge but we would ask you to undertake the necessary work to remove the obstruction with the ditch dispose of the material in an appropriate manner. It would be appreciated if you could carry out this work as soon as possible.
Please note that the construction of an obstruction contravenes Section 23 of the Land Drainage Act 1991. Under the provisions of that Act, West Sussex County Council has permissive powers which enable it to require riparian owners to maintain the sections of watercourse for which they are responsible.  This includes removing any rubbish, clearing vegetation, removal of obstructions to the flow and removing silt, etc. These activities should be carried out regularly to ensure the flow of water in the watercourse is not impeded. 
For your benefit, I enclose some guidance notes with regards to the responsibilities of riparian owners you may find useful. I trust you will understand the need for this action to reduce the risk of flooding and would appreciate you letting the Parish/Town Council know when you are anticipating carrying out the work. Should you have any queries regarding this matter, or feel that you might need assistance to undertake the work, please do not hesitate to contact the Parish/Town Council and to see how it can support you. 
The Parish/Town Council, thank you in anticipation for your attention to this matter.

Yours faithfully

Tel:

E-mail:

